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Lytton First Nation will be closed 
Wednesday, November 11, 2020 re-open 

Thursday, November 12, 2020! 
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Fall is in full swing and the winds are changing. During this 
unprecedented time LFN operations has remained open but closed to 
public access to keep staff healthy and safe and to maintain essential 
services to members.  

I’m come into my new role as the Interim Band Operations Manger to 
swiftly overseeing all band operations with departure of the previous 
Band Administrator and look forward to the challenge ahead of me to 
“learn as I leap” into my responsibilities for the community.  

Meetings with the program staff and connecting with our partners and 
stakeholders is on-going. 

The Housing Department has some very exciting news for Phase 1 of 
the renovation project. Do not miss reading the manager’s update all 
their hard work has paid off for the community. A Request for 
Proposal (RFP) will run for our community trades professionals. Keep an eye out and make note 
of the deadline for submissions. 

The selection process for the Economic Development Manager has finalized. The experience the 
candidate holds is extremely essential and valuable with the bonus that they are community 
member ready to return home and reignite the department’s activities and meet the objectives. 

A multitude of projects are being worked on and will be shared with the community regarding 
agriculture, social development, housing, and health. 

Have a great November everyone. Stay healthy, stay safe and remain humble. 
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Yee at quintlo snookwa! 

You gotta love the Fall weather we are having. Perfect for Moose and Mushrooms. Well I 
had some success in the mushroom hunting, not yet on the Moose hunt. We saw 14 moose 
cows and calves. They were all still breathing when we left them. It’s still possible just have 
to stay patient. Congratulations to all the successful hunters so far.  

By the time the Newsletter goes out, we will have more turnover in staff. Steve Wilson and 
Geraldine Trimble are no longer working for Lytton First Nation. I want to thank both for 
all the work they had contributed to LFN. Their contribution will not be forgotten. I am 
certain they will have success in their future endeavours. 

I am happy that both their positions will be filled by an LFN Member, moving up in 
succession. I believe LFN has such a vast pool of talent, experience, and education (formal 
and traditional), that every job could be filled by an LFN Member. I have said it before it is 
a long journey from Janitor to Manager, but I made that trip. If I can do it, anybody can take 
that journey. I started with a need for a paycheck and it turned into a career. Maybe we 
should make it a policy that every Manager position be filled by an LFN Member. What do 
you think?  

Fuel Management season in upon us and the paperwork is done. We will be positing this 
week. We will also be recruiting for four (4) Economic Development Retail Store Trainees. 
This a great opportunity to work with Kenny Wong in Lytton’s Mini-mall. It also an 
ASETS Targeted Wage Subsidy program opportunity. The ASETS Office is located at 243 
Main Street. I would be a good idea to pay them a visit as there is an application process to 
get on the Targeted Wage Subsidy Program. Having a letter saying that you have qualified 
for the TWS Program won’t necessarily guarantee a job, but it opens up more doors of 
opportunity. LFN will be taking advantage of the TWS Program for more jobs in the future. 
Plus, you might get an opportunity some where else.  

Any job you apply for will get your foot in the door. Put you on our radar. Just like I did, 
learn on the job and working for a paycheck. Even if it’s not the perfect job for you, all 
employees can apply for any posted position and if they are qualified and the successful 
candidate they can take advantage of the Transfer of Position Policy. Move away from one 
job and towards the new one, while keeping your Seniority, or date of hire. The seniority 
date is what thresholds for annual leave is calculated on. For the first four years you are 
qualified for three weeks paid vacation time off. The more years you work, the more week 
you qualify for. Also, contributions to Pension Plan is uninterrupted. 

A Zen master out for a walk with one of his students pointed out a fox chasing a rabbit. 
“According to an ancient fable the rabbit will get away from the fox,” the Master said. “Not 
so,” replied the Student. “The fox is faster.” “But the rabbit will elude him,” insisted the 
master. “Why are you so certain?” asked the student. “Because the fox is running for his 
dinner and the rabbit is running for his life,” answered the master. 

 

Kwukwscemx to all for taking the time to read my submission. All my relations. Nishtem! 

Homalth, Roy Spinks 

 

 

Human Resource 

Roy Spinks 

Human Resources 
Manager 

Phone: 250.455.2304 

Ext: 211 

e-mail:  

r.spinks@lfn.band 
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November 2020   
 
I have returned working as Receptionist since Covid-19 started, and 
since have returned to the main office, which the doors remain 
locked.  
 
Indigenous Service Canada is finally sending me more Certificate of 
Indian Status Cards, I will be posting  when I will be starting 
Membership duties scheduled on Thursdays & Fridays,  their will be 
regulations; scheduled appointment, you must have correct 
identifications prior to your visit, you must be wearing a mask, enter 
through basement only!  
 
Indian Affairs essential workers are working  and taking scheduled 
appointments only, in Vancouver.   
 
Parents can still  register their new born, Birth Registration application 
with Guarantor form can be mailed to you, or you can download from 
the LFN Website, you will need to print off the guarantor form too. 
 
Members still can use their expired cards, plus you can download 
application for 10 year card, get 2 passport photos, guarantor form. 
 
I hope everyone is keeping safe, keeping your circle small, this is a very 
scary time of All our lives! 
 
Have a wonderful safe month, Keep Safe, Everyone!   
 
Happy Birthday everyone born in November! 

 

Membership 

Pauline Charlie 

Pauline Charlie 

Indian Registry Manager 

Phone: 250.455.2304 

Ext: 206 

e-mail: 
p.charlie@lfn.band 
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LFN Social Development: 

Reminders to Income Assistance clients: 

• BC Hydro bills need to be submitted as soon as they are received. If the program does not receive 
the bill a payment is not able to be processed. The department is only able to make a payment for the 
Income Assistance client’s portion of the bill.  

The rest of the household who are not on Income Assistance will also need to pay their share of the bill.  

 

• Monthly Renewals a call in to the Social Development department needs to be received in order 
to move a file forward. If a call is not received prior to the 15th of the month an Income Assistance 
cheque will not be processed until the week following cheque release day.  

 

Upcoming Dates: 

Monday November 16th – Client Monthly Renewal Call-in day  

Friday November 27th – December Income Assistance cheque release/direct deposit 

 December Income Assistance cheque release/direct deposit 

January 2021 Cheque Release: 

Due to Christmas break closure and  STAT holidays falling on the regular Income Assistance Cheque 
release day the monthly renewal call in day will be Monday December 7th to ensure there is enough time 
to process and have the cheques signed  
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Ya tk shnwenwn shnookwa, Happy Fall! 

I hope that everyone had a wonderful month of September and that those who were returning to school 
but elementary, high school and our post-secondary students had a successful transition back to scholarly 
life!  

Welcome, Welcome, Welcome!! 

The Health staff has grown by 3 new employees, Tammy Pierre, Sara Dunstan and Angela Phillips! We 
are so happy to be able to grow our health staff so that we can provide more services and help to the 
community! 

I hope that everyone is managing to keep safe during this spike in covid19 cases in BC. I am so glad that 
we were successful in getting a grant to help our on reserve families with a meat package, it is wonderful 
to see all of us in the health department work together to get it delivered to all 228 homes on reserve to 
help everyone out.  

I personally love Fall as the canyon and our lands are dressed in their most colorful, as the cooler weather 
comes and scarves and sweaters and vests start to come out its wonderful to be able to go for a walk in the 
ever blustery days we have in Lytton.  

I hope that everyone is keeping well and safe and a reminder to all to lead with kindness in these times. 

“Let’s protect our loved ones, our Elders and our communities and show them we care by staying small – 
this weekend and every weekend this winter.” – Dr. Bonnie Henry 

Humelth 

Stacy Thom  

Health Department 



10 
 

 
We had an opportunity to apply for some COVID19 funding that was available through BC 

Aboriginal Child Care Society, that was specific to assist families residing on reserve. When we were 

notified that we were successful I reached out to Craig Moore from Riders Ventures Ltd regarding a meat 

order for Lytton First Nations on-reserve homes.  

Riders Ventures Ltd is a First Nation business in Coldstream, BC. They employee First Nations 

who provide services on Okanagan Nation Alliance, Secepemc Nation, and Nlaka’pamux Nation 

territories. It was a pleasure working with and supporting a First Nation business who employs 

Nlaka’pamux members. Craig Moore has been very responsive and supportive through this process. 

Craig’s crew members who assisted with the delivery to the Tl’kemtsin Community Health Center were 

very respectful and followed our safety protocols.  

The original application was for 228 homes on Lytton First Nation reserves. On October 15th, 

Rider Ventures Ltd delivered 228 meat packages. There was a total of 16 people to help unload the bags, 

and 6 vehicles and 11 people delivering the packages to each home.  

To see the happy and appreciative looks from members as they received the bags was gratifying, 

but even 4 days later and still hearing how members are reaching out to the Health Office and mentioning 

what meat item so far was their favorite means a lot. I hope to continue working with BC Aboriginal 

Child Care Society for more opportunities for funding for a variety of projects.  

The beginning of September our Support Staff delivered a survey with bags from the EOC team. 

This survey helped with information from the members requesting what type of services they would like 

to have provided from our Health Centre. Thank you to those who have completed and submitted. The 

information collected has helped tremendously. Each survey had a pre-stamped envelope addressed for 

the Health Centre. Please feel free to mail to the office with your workshop suggestions. Even though the 

contest passed; your information will help tremendously for our programs.  – Regina Pierre, Youth & 

Family Support 

 

 

 

 

 

Health Department 
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My name is Tammy Pierre I am a Siska Indian Band member where I 
reside and planted my roots.  I was born in Prince George BC raised in 
Merritt BC.  My parents are Gary Pierre and Alice Munro, my father 
was born in Sardis BC and is from the Shxw’owhamel Band and my 
mother was born in Gladwin BC and is from the Siska Indian Band. 
My Grandparents were Katherine McKay and Johnny Pierre also 
Agnes Campbell and Casper Munro. I Have two children Dennis Pierre and Samantha Gush; I enjoy 
helping others and love to meet new people. I am also passionate about ensuring the health and safety of 
all my friends, family and fellow community members. I absolutely look forward to being the new Street 
Angel for Lytton and surrounding communities. All my relations Tammy Pierre.  
Tammy Pierre, Street Angel, 250-256-8072 
 

Hi, my name is Sara Dunstan. I recently just started my new position as one of the 
Community Health Reps, and I am currently going though training for COHI 
(Children’s Oral Health Initiative.) I was born in Kamloops BC, but I was raised in 
Lytton BC on the west side of the Fraser River at Nickeyeah Creek. My 
Grandparents are Ruby Dunstan and Willoughby (Spud) Dunstan, and my parents 
are Karen Dunstan and David Jackson. I have 2 children, Karina Dunstan-Grenier 
and another due in March 2021. I was raised on my family’s ranch so I enjoy being 
outdoors, and learning more about our culture and traditions. I enjoy being on the 
land and showing my daughter where home is and where I grew up.  I graduated 
with my Health Care Assistant certificate from Thompson Rivers University in 
July 2019, I spent just over a year working in Kamloops as a health care assistant. I have a strong passion 
for health and well-being. I look forward to meeting everyone and being back in the community, this is a 
whole new learning curve for myself, but I am excited to learn and share my knowledge to help our 
community and surrounding.  

 All my relations, Sara Dunstan. 

 
My name is Angela Phillips. My maiden name is Angela Pierre. I am a Siska 
band member who was born in Merritt BC. My parents are Gary Pierre and 
Alice Munro, my father was born in Sardis BC and is from the 
Shxw’owhamel Band and my mother was born in Gladwin BC and is from 
the Siska Indian Band. My Grandparents were Katherine McKay and Johnny 
Pierre also Agnes Campbell and Casper Munro. I have two beautiful 
daughters their names are Gloria Phillips and Britney Phillips both born and 
raised here in Lytton BC. My husband is Jason Phillips who was born and 
raised in Lytton BC.  

I am the Executive Assistant for Stacy Thom and I am very excited to learn new things regarding Lytton 
Health and all the community members.  

Best regards  
Angela Phillips 

Health Department Staff Announcements 
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DUE TO COVID-19 THESE ARE THE MANDITORY RULES IN PLACE FOR 
PATIENT 

TRAVEL/MEDICAL TRANSPORTATION 

By Working Together, We Can All Stay Safe 

RULES to follow while you are in the Medical Transportation vans. 

• Please always use a mask while in the van you and the driver will need to always wear a 
mask. (It can be nonsurgical). The mask must always be worn over the nose in order to 
keep all droplets in the mask.  

• Please use hand sanitizer upon entering the van. 

• Only the person required the service and 1 other from the same household will be 
transported. 

• If you have any symptoms you will not be transported and will have to reschedule.  

• As the driver will now need to disinfect the vehicles between the ride appointments 
Please allow adequate time for them to do so.  

• For out of community appointments please call Leonora at least 5 days ahead of time at 
250-455-2115. Also ensure that the appointment is made before 2pm. 

• For in community appointments please call Leonora at 250-455-2115 days ahead of time 
with the scheduled appointments between the times 9am-11am and 1pm-3pm  

The Medical Transportation van’s is a service that TL’KEMTSIN Community Health Center 
provides. These rides are for band members that may have travel challenges and who do not have 
the means to attend a medical appointment both in community and out of community. Please be 
respectful, patient and kind to all the medical drivers at all times.  

These rides are ONLY for medical appointments. 

 
 

 

 
BE KIND. BE CALM. BE SAFE-Dr. Bonnie Henry 

Health Department 

 

https://www.iconographystudios.net/matte-silver-sprinter-van-wrap/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
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Hello Community of Lytton 

Wow October has come and gone along with Thanksgiving and Halloween and we are now 
entering the month of November, time is sure flying by! We would like to remind our 
community members to get their flu shots as flu season is upon us. We would also like to remind 
all LFN band members, community members living on reserve as well as students of Stein 
Valley Nlaka’pamux School to submit their proof of immunization, status numbers, and address 
to us in the following ways  

- email to info@lfnhealth.com 

- Text a photo to 250-256-8168 

- Fax to 250-455-2197 

- Mail to LFN Health, Box 20 
  Lytton B.C., V0K 1Z0 
  Or – Drop off at Tl’KEMSTIN Health Centre 

 
When we receive your submissions of flu immunizations, we will enter your name into a draw 
that will take place on December 4th, 2020. 

In the past couple months, we have been busy with online courses, webinars, and info sessions. 
We have also been keeping in contact with our clients on a weekly basis and scheduling foot care 
for our clients. Our next Foot Care Dates are for December 3rd 16th and 17th ,2020. 

Please remember to wash your hands, use hand sanitizer, wear your masks out and about and 
keep a safe distance from others to keep you and your families safe. 

Take care and all our relations 

From Lytton First Nations Home Care Aides 

Jody Cleghorn and Maria Charlie 

 

  

Health Department 
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  Restorative Justice 
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Hello everyone 
 
The housing department has been busy with the day to day operations. I would like to 
welcome Selena Johnny-Brown back to being my housing assistant. We also have Kyle 
Aleck working with James Paul in the maintenance department. We had Richard Brown 
fill in for 2 weeks for James Paul which was great having Richard take care of our 
maintenance requests.  
Our new construction is almost complete great job to the team.  
Exciting news in the housing department we have been APPROVED for Phase 1 of the 
25 renovations with ISC I am extremely excited to announce this we will be getting in 
touch with the homeowners very shortly.  
My housing portfolio team is Allan F. Charlie and Michelle Machelle I look forward to 
working with you both. I would also like to welcome Crystal as our Band Admin. 
When selecting for tenants into our units there is a process, we go through we have a 
housing committee and go through the housing wait list then the selected ones go to 
Chief and council.  
When applying for a house we do have new forms available at the band office, you need 
to apply once a year. I will be doing reference checks.  
Reminder rent is due on the 1st of each month reminder letters will go out if you are 
behind. I can arrange with you if you would like to do Bi-Weekly rent payments just give 
me a call.  
November 2nd, 2020 Rent is Due  
December 1st,2020 Rent is Due  
January 4th, 2020 Rent is Due  
The housing Department and Social development work closely together so if you are on 
the program and your housing situation changes you need to inform myself and Social 
Development right away.  
We are also in the process of applying for 5 modular homes through CMHC there will be 
a lot of planning around this initiative and look forward to sharing more news with you 
all in the next newsletter.  

  

Housing Department 
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Housing Maintenance  

1. Make sure your garden hose is not connected to your outside tap 

2. Change your furnace filter 

3. Clean your dryer vent  

4. Wipe around your windowsills to prevent mold use only soap and hot water.  

5. Check your smoke alarm to make sure they are working. 

6. Make sure your chimney is cleaned. 

7. Clean above your range hood screen and replace if needed.  

 

  

Thi  Ph  b  U k  A h  

Housing Department 

    

https://diy.stackexchange.com/questions/141500/should-my-outdoor-spigot-be-attached-to-the-foundation
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://www.flickr.com/photos/117168856@N06/12486714985
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/


19 
 

 

 

We have had our first warning that Winter is coming!? Are we prepared for it?  Here are a few 
things to do and remember for when it starts freezing. If you have any questions, please contact 
the Band office, and we will try to answer you the best we can 

• Make sure your garden hoses are NOT connected to your Outside house taps 
• Try to keep your walkways clear, so you don’t trip on something when it’s buried by 

snow 
• Ensure you have fuel for your furnaces and replace the Furnace Filters. A clean air filter 

allows more air flow in your home 
• Check that all your Furnace vents and Air Returns are clear, to ensure good air flow 
• Know where the power shut offs are for your furnace, in case it needs to be shut off due 

to any operating issues 
• Fireplace users, ensure that you have your chimneys cleaned and keep your stoves clear 

of any materials. Wood piles should be stacked away from your home, for fire safety and 
prevent any rodents living in the pile from entering your home 

• If you are using small heaters as extra heat all the time, make sure they have the Safety 
Shut-off in case they tip over, keep them clear, and try to use only the Low setting, if you 
use it all day. If you keep these portable heaters on the High setting for long periods, 
there is a strong possibility of the plug end melting in the outlet and causing an electrical 
fire. Keep the outlet you are using clear so that you can see it at all times. 

• Do NOT use camping Heaters or cook stoves inside your home, due to Carbon Monoxide 
gasses 

• Try to keep the road ways clear for Snow Plows, as we try to get out as early as we can 
and do the best we can to open the main roadways 

• Don’t use salt on dirt areas, as this will create a mud pit, which will eventually freeze 
again into bad ruts 

• If there is a long Power Outage, have blankets ready, and try to conserve water, as Water 
plant pumps do Not operate without power, and cannot refill our Water Reservoirs 

Thank you for your understanding and we hope it will be a safe winter 

Warren Brown,  

O & M Manager 

Operations & Maintenance Department 
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LFN WILL NOT BE RENTING OUT ANY BUILDINGS ON WEEK-ENDS 

Effective November 1, 2020 due to Covid-19 to keep our Community Safe 

 

Community Information   
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